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         EINAR S. EINARSSON, NORDIC FIDE ZONAL PRESIDENT
Reykjavik, 23 July 2000 

TO: THE NORDIC CHESS FEDERATIONS

Dansk Skak Union; Norges Sjakkforbund; Skáksamband Íslands;

Suomen Keskusshakkiliitto; Sveriges Schackförbund; Talvsamband Föroya.

Copies to the representatives of the respective federations and the Nordic Chess Federation and FIDE

  REG.:  THE  NORDIC ZONAL KO-TOURNAMENT 2000 

According to the Fide regulations for Zonal Tournaments, D.1.02. par. 7. *) and after considering closely the two bids for organization of the tournament, I want to confirm that I have concluded, with general interest of all the national federations in mind, that the Nordic Zonal Tournament as part of the World Chess Championship 2000, will be organized by Hellir Chess Club in Reykjavik, Iceland, from  4 to 15 September and played in line with the WCC in a Knock-Out format as earlier indicated and accepted by the majority under the NCF´s board meeting in Espo in June. (Minutes have not been distributed to my knowledge as yet/ese)  

Both the bids from Sveriges Schackförbund and Hellir Chess Club were based on the  stipulated minimum prizefond  of 10.000 SFr and the rates for accommodation seem also to be comparable. As earlier informed Skaksamband Islands has managed to get bargain prizes with Icelandair/SAS for open airtickets  from Copenhagen, Oslo and Stockholm for ISK 1100 (USD 142) only, which makes it easy for all the federations concerned to keep the travel costs at an absolute minimum. Furthermore Hellir Chess Club has confirmed that it will secure live internet coverage of most of the games but  good media coverage and publicity is one of the major factors stipulated by Fide.

With full respect and trust in Örebro Chess Club under the leadership of  Mr. Göran Ohlson it seems to me that the bid from Hellir Chess Club, which was presented already on the 26th of June,  is more actractive and is to be accepted  on “first come first serve bases” as both bids are almost equal and travel costs are no hindrance anymore.  Hellir Chess Club seems to be one of the activest club and chess sponsor in the Nordic Countries for the time being which is of great importance for both chess players and federations alike.  It would simply speaking not be quite fair to turn down its independent and fine offer. 

The number of places for each country, based on Mr. Markula´s calculations, is as follows: DEN 4; FAI 1; FIN 3; ISL 5 NOR 3 and SWE 8.  I want to draw your attention to the  deadlines in par. IV of the revised Regulation which is attached for your information.  

With kindest regards, 

  Einar S. Einarsson  

   *) 7.Organization:  7.1.The Zonal Presidents will be responsible for the organization of the tournaments in their Zones 

in  conformity with the regulations. When choosing the venue, the conditions, the publicity and the climate shall be taken into consideration as far as possible.

